
CABINET – 21 DECEMBER 2021 
 

ITEM 4 – QUESTIONS FROM COUNTY COUNCILLORS 
 

 

Questions Cabinet Member 

1. COUNCILLOR MICHAEL O’CONNOR 
 

 
The priorities at the intersection of Bardwell Road and 

Dragon Lane were changed earlier this year as a 
preliminary to further works that were not in fact carried out. 
This has made the cycle route NCN 51 significantly more 

dangerous. ODS have indicated that they would be willing 
to restore these priorities in order to make the intersection 

safer–in line with the wishes of many of mine and Cllr. 
Howson’s constituents. Could the Cabinet member please 
let me know that he has liaised with ODS and will ensure 

that this does in fact happen? 
 

COUNCILLOR TIM BEARDER, CABINET MEMBER FOR 
HIGHWAY MANAGEMENT 

 

2. COUNCILLOR MICHAEL O’CONNOR 

 
 
 

 
Could the Cabinet Members please update us on the 

progress of Connecting Oxford and the ZEZ? And could 
they undertake to ensure that the resources are available 
to make sure it is rolled out on time? 
 
 

COUNCILLOR TIM BEARDER, CABINET MEMBER FOR 

HIGHWAY MANAGEMENT and COUNCILLOR DUNCAN 
ENRIGHT, CABINET MEMBER FOR TRAVEL & 
DEVELOPMENT STRATEGY 

 

 


